
 
  

 
ATTENTION EAST PARENTS  - JOIN PTO 

The PTO is looking for volunteers to fill open positions for the 2018-19 school year.  There are many great        
committees and opportunities to choose from!  Follow this link to volunteer:  2018/2019 STCE PTO Volunteers  

 
POST PROM 2019—YOU ARE NEEDED 

Follow St. Charles East PTO on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/stcesaintspto/ to learn more about PTO 
opportunities and the biggest parent driven event POST PROM. All grade level parents can be involved to 
keep this successful Prom night event available to our students! 

 
20 DAYS OF KINDNESS 

The 20 Days of Kindness runs from November 26—December 21!  Look for the calendar in the Main Commons 
and in  the attached flier in this bulletin.  Get involved!  The Monday, December 3 challenge is to pay it 
forward in the Main Commons! 
 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 
The 2018 Turkey Drive was a success!  Thank you to all classes, families, clubs & teams that participated in the 
Turkey Drive – we helped 76 families.  Way to go East.  It’s a great tradition! 
 
 
 

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 
McTeacher night was a success!  Thank you for your participation!  Donations and proceeds from the evening  
total just over $1,920.00.  Maya’s family appreciates our generosity.  Thanks Saints! 

 
 

HOMEWORK CLUB 

Wouldn’t it be nice if someone was available to help you with your assignments?  Do you want to stay on 
track with your 4 year plan/23 credits?  Wouldn’t it be nice to work here at school in a quiet, supportive 
atmosphere? Join Homework Club for help on assignments in all subject areas!  The club is open 2:30-3:45PM 
on Tuesdays, Wednesdays (non Early Release) and Thursdays.  Pick up an application from Mrs. Dandre in the 
Student Activities Office.  See your Dean or Counselor for more  information.  See you soon! 
 

 

CARDIO CAGE 
The cardio cage will be open 2:45-4:00PM Monday through Thursday every week.  If you have any questions, 
feel free to ask Mr. Cole or Mr. Libberton.  So come out and work-out! 
 
 

FITNESS CENTER 
Want to get big and strong in the sweeeeeeeet new fitness center?  The fitness center will be open on school 
days from 2:45 - 3:45PM Monday through Friday.  If you have any questions, feel free to ask Mr. Potter or     
Mr. Pollack. 

December 3, 2018 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094fadaa22aafc1-20182019
https://www.facebook.com/stcesaintspto/


 

2018 STCE SERVICE PROJECTS  
 

 
 

OPERATION HOLIDAY CARD 
Holiday Card update:  East provided 1,700 to the US 99 Drive for their 10,000 cards for the Troops.  Justin Roman 
picked them up last Wednesday!  Our next holiday card shipment to the Hines VA is Friday, December 7.  Thanks 
so much!  Cards are still available—pick up a box of cards for your team, club or class.  Write well wishes and 
thank a soldier. Cards must be returned to the STCE post office in the Main Commons. Leave the envelopes      
unsealed and please use glitter-free cards.   
 
 

 

SALVATION ARMY - ANGEL TREE TAGS    

The 2018 Angel Tree starts on Tuesday, November 13. Pick-up a tag from the Angel Tree in the Student Activities 

office, shop for that child, and return UNWRAPPED gifts with the attached tag by 2:30 on Monday, December 10, 

to the Student Activities office.  Thank you to Student Council for organizing this opportunity!   

 

 

KEY CLUB – SOCK DRIVE 

It's that time of year again, time for the Key Club Sock Drive! Want to do something to help the needy in our 
community keep warm this winter?  Please donate NEW, unopened, socks for the sock drive.  Members:  6 pairs 
= 1 hour.   Anyone can participate!  Bring the socks to the Student Activities Office! Thanks for helping to keep our 
neighbors warm this winter! Thanks for helping those in need! 

 
 

 
HOLIDAY LIGHT RECYCLING 

Eco-minded is collecting working and non-working holiday lights to be recycled.  The event is sponsored by 

America in Bloom and Elgin Recycling.  Bring your lights to Door #1 at East.  There is a drop-off bin for your        

recycling convenience.  Contact Elizabeth.Savickas@d303.org with any questions. 

 
 
 
 

 

ST. CHARLES EAST vs. BURLINGTON CENTRAL 

The fundraising battle is on!  From Monday, December 3 through Sunday, December 9, when you come into 
McAlister’s Deli location in Elgin, they will donate 20% of your purchase to East. Simply drop your receipt into the 
box marked for either Burlington Central High School or St. Charles East High School. The school that raises the 
most money will receive an additional $500 for their school. Put your appetite to work for East!  Our $500 will be 
donated to Maya & her wheelchair accessible van.  Let’s show Burlington Central who knows how to fundraise! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



ISO SPIRIT WEAR 

Saints ISO Superfans—Check out our newly designed spirit wear!  Orders can be placed from now through        
December 12.  All orders will be delivered to Mrs. Wisely on December 20.  See Mrs. Wisely in F245 if you have any 
questions.    https://saintsiso.secure-decoration.com/ 

 

 

 

SAVE THE DATE -  ISO  - HOME GAME 

Saints ISO basketball will be home against Glenbard East on Thursday, December 20 at 5:30 PM in the Sports 
Complex.  Hope to see you there!  Go Saints! 

 

SAVE THE DATE – ISO BIG GAME 

Attention ISO Superfans – The annual “BIG Game” where ISO takes on the varsity girls and boys basketball 

teams is on Wednesday, January 23, 2019  at 6:00 p.m. in the Main Gym.  Let’s pack the stands! 

 

 

 

 
 

COLLEGE VISITS —THIS WEEK 

Monday, December 3 — 4th period: Purdue University—Calumet Campus 
Pick-up a pass from the College & Career Office.  You need to be wearing your student ID! 

 

MONDAY, DECEMBER 3 

 

IN THE HEIGHTS AUDITIONS 
Lastly, In the Heights auditions are on Wednesday, November 28, Friday, November 30 and on Monday,             
December 3.  Sign up for audition times on the call board. The google classroom code is k186959 to get audition 
materials. 
 

SCIENCE OLYMPIAD 
Science Olympiad will meet on Mondays after school in B232. Join us! 

 
 

MATH TEAM 
Math Team members need to come to practice this Monday, December 3 after school in B126. Be there or be 
square!  Our next meet is on December 13 at St. Charles North.  Join us!  We need your skills! 

 
 

ECO-MINDED 

Want to learn about the Environmental Issues and help make your community better? Come to Eco-Minded! We 
meet on Mondays in E161 at 2:30. All are welcome to join!  Contact Ms. Savickas in the Science Office for any 
questions. 

MOCK TRIAL 

The Mock Trial practices are after school on Mondays and Wednesdays in Room B 200B from 2:45 to 4:30. Join us 
this Monday, December 3. See Mr. Sarmiento in the Special Ed department office, F245, if you have questions.   

 

https://saintsiso.secure-decoration.com/


 

TUESDAY, DECEMBER 4 
 

CREATIVE WRITING CLUB 
Come to Creative Writing Club on Tuesday, December 4 after school with Ms. Zachas and Mr. Baratta in Room 
B201.  See you there! 

 
 

SPANISH NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY 
On Tuesday, December 4, there will be a meeting in the Little Theater at 2:30 p.m. for the Spanish National Honor 
Society members.  See you there! 

 

 
SPEECH TEAM 

Want to become a more confident speaker? Want to participate in competitive acting? Want to express your 
opinions on current events? No experience necessary! Join us for the Speech Team on Tuesday, December 4,    
after school in  Mobile Unit 2.  

 
DEBATE 

The Debate Team will be meeting every Tuesday after school in F178 from 2:40-3:30.  If you have questions, see 
Mrs. Dremel in the Math Office or  Mr. Libberton in the Social Studies Office. 
 

CHESS TEAM 

Chess Team will be meeting on Tuesdays and Thursdays in B117 from 2:30-4:00 PM.  Join us!  All skill levels are    
welcome.  Please contact Mr. Beilstein with any questions. 

 
 

HALO YEARBOOK 
Halo Yearbook will be meeting in E160 after school every Tuesday. We are welcoming new members who want 
to get involved with documenting our school's history. We are looking forward to a fantastic book this year. See 
you Tuesday, December 4! 

 
OPERATION SNOWBALL 

Join us for the next Operation Snowball Meeting on Tuesday, December 4!  All are welcome. We will be meeting 
in B207 after school.  If you have any questions about the club, contact Mr. Jake Stewart. 
 

 

INTERACT CLUB 
Join us after school on Tuesday, December 4 for the Interact meeting!  No experience necessary. We will be 
meeting in B200D. If you have any questions about the club, contact Jack Craney or Mrs. Smith. 

 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 5 
 

EARLY RELEASE SCHEDULE 
School is dismissed at 1:30 p.m. 

 
 
 
 

FCCLA 
The FCCLA Regional Competition is February 1, 2019. However, the deadline for registering you as a competitor is 
quickly approaching. Please stop by room B115 or the FACS office as soon as possible to pick up a field trip form 
for competition. This form AND the $25 fee for competition are due no later than Wednesday, December 5. 

 



 
 
 

DRAMA CLUB AUDITION WORKSHOP 
Drama Club is having an Audition Workshop lead by a working actor on Wednesday, December 5 after school in 
the Black Box.  If you want to observe the workshop, you may attend. If you want to get feedback on a            
monologue you have prepared, sign-up on the call board. 

 
 

MOCK TRIAL 

The Mock Trial team will continue practices after school on Mondays and Wednesdays in Room B 200B from 2:45 
to 4:30. See Mr. Sarmiento in the Special Ed department office, F245, if you have questions.   

 

GSA 

The next GSA meeting will be on Wednesday, December 5, after school in D153. Bring your friends and allies! See 
you there! 

 

THURSDAY, DECEMBER 6 

BREAKAST OF CHAMPIONS—DECEMBER 
Congratulations to this month’s Breakfast of Champions department nominees! 

                                  English                                            Carmella Furio 

                                  Mathematics                                      Sara Donis 

                                  Science             Tim Lyon 

                                  Family & Consumer Science               Nashra Syeda 

                                  Technology Education                  Jacob Breivik 

                                  Foreign Language                               Olivia Dolewski 

                                  Social Studies        Alissa Chimienti 

 Wellness                      Kenneth Brizuela 

 Wellness         Sarah Graci 

 Wellness         Kirsten Rogers                         

              AVID                                  Jaqueline Alcantara 

 Business Education       Brenna Paul 

                                  Fine Arts—Art                                Flor Sifuentes 

                                  College & Career                          John Hansen 

 

 

 

 
FELLOWSHIP OF CHRISTIAN ATHLETES 

The whole school community is welcome to join FCA in preparing for the Christmas season on Thursday              
December 6 at 6AM in the Black Box Theater.  See you there! 
 

HISTORY CLUB 
History  Club  will be meeting every Thursday after school in F178. Join us!  If you have any questions about the 
club, see Mr. Volz or Mr. Libberton. 



 
SCHOLASTIC BOWL 

On Thursday, December 6 Scholastic Bowl has two meets at Glenbard North HS. We will meet in D141 after 
school for warm-up then we will go to Door #1 to board the bus.  See Mr. Connell in the Science Office for         
details.   

 
SPRING INTERNSHIP STUDENTS 

The mandatory Internship Meeting for SPRING Interns is Thursday, December 6  in room B123 from 2:30-3:00. 
Please being your completed Internship packet. If you have any questions, please contact Business Ed teacher, 
Ms. Stone in B216. 

 
AUTO CLUB 

Auto Club members: Our next meeting is on Thursday, December 6 from 2:30-5:00pm. All are welcome, no       
experience necessary. The shop will be filled with work on the Mustang and student projects. There will be an 
Engine Team practice as well. All members of the team are required to come to each practice. 

 
 

CHESS TEAM 
Chess Team will be meeting on Tuesdays and Thursdays in B117 from 2:30-4:00 PM.  Join us!  All skill levels are    
welcome.  Please contact Mr. Beilstein with any questions. 

 
 

 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 7 
 

WINTER RECOGNITION ASSEMBLY 

Follow the assembly schedule today!  Assembly - 8:59-9:32 in the Main Gym. 

 
GAMERS CLUB 

Gamers Club  will be meeting on Friday, December 7 in the LRC from 2:30  - 5:00p.m.  Join us!  Bring a friend! 

 
CODE CLUB 

Code club is for people interested in learning to code, improving their coding skills or just enjoying coding        
challenges. We meet every Friday in D141 from 2:30 to 3:30. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

UPCOMING CONCERTS—MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
Tuesday, December 11—Holiday Band & Orchestra Concert 

Wednesday, December 13—Holiday Band & Orchestra Concert 
Tuesday, December 18—Holiday Chorale Concert 

 

FOX VALLEY CAREER CENTER EARLY REGISTRATION 
Current Sophomore and Junior students who are interested in attending the Fox Valley Career Center (FVCC) for 
the 2019-2020 school year, please come join your school counselors in the LRC in the Saints Lab, 200C, on 
Wednesday, December 19 from 1:30-2:30p.m. (Early Release schedule) The counselors will be there to help        
students register for these off-campus programs and to answer any questions about the FVCC.                        
Course descriptions for classes at the FVCC are available at www.foxvalleycc.org. 

http://www.foxvalleycc.org/

























